

COUNTY CLERK & RECORDER REPORT FOR OCTOBER COMMITTEE MEETING

Election Department Updates:

- GENERAL ELECTION NOVEMBER 5, 2024
- The first day to mail out Ballots was September 26th and last day is October 31st. We have mailed 2232 Ballots out as of Friday the 4th.
- We have had 461 Ballots returned so far as of Friday the 4th.
- Early Voting started Thursday September 26th here in the courthouse from 8:15 to 4:15 p.m. Traffic has been very steady with 576 early voters as of Friday the 4th.
- Post cards went out to voters for permanent vote by mail. County Website has all the information, and the forms needed to opt out or sign up for permanent vote by mail. My office is still receiving post cards back.
- Election Judge Class was moved to the Dixon Historic Theatre because of the situation
 with the elevators in this courthouse. Turnout was good approximately 125 people showed
 up. Huge shot out to Jeremy for putting that together at the last minute. We moved the
 location on Monday and the class was held on Tuesday. Going forward we will not be
 holding the classes in the Old Courthouse anymore—this is two Election Cycles we have
 had to move the class because of the elevator.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Petersen

Lee County Clerk & Recorder